February 10, 2021

Board Meeting February 8, 2021


SPRING ARBOR TOWNSHIP
ZOOM BOARD MEETING
FEBRUARY 8, 2021
The regular meeting of the Spring Arbor Township Board was held by virtual meeting Monday, February 8, 2021 at 6:00 p.m., with the following members present: Supervisor Dave Herlein, Clerk Julia Stonestreet, Treasurer Colleen Gibbs, Trustees Mike Archer, James Buck, Troy Ganton and Josh Walz.  Absent: None. The Supervisor led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Public Comment:  none.
Reports:  County Commissioner Earl Poleski gave a report on the county’s purchase of 5 police vehicles and distribution of the COVID-19 vaccine in the county.
Police Chief Howard Noppe remarked that the Police department is having an audit by the state.

Tim McEldowney reported that the run numbers of 2020 vs 2021 are comparable.  Two fire fighters are training to be F1 Inspectors and will be able to be trainers for the department.  Also he has been working on a FEMA Grant to give us $172,000 for fire equipment.  
Expenditures:  Motion was made by Buck and seconded by Archer to approve the following disbursements for January 2021:  General Fund $56,754.35; Fire Department Fund $39,930.65; Street Light Fund $4,087.91; Building Inspections Fund $6,520.06; Sewer Fund $38,201.55; Water Fund $51,203.93; Trust and Agency Fund $567.00; Current Tax Collection $1,752,335.06; Becky Cunningham Historical Fund: $8.58.  Roll Call: 7 yes. Approved.  Motion was made by Walz and seconded by Archer to approve the payment of outstanding invoices totaling $161,380.05. Roll Call: 7 yes.  Approved.
Minutes:   Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Buck to approve the Regular Board minutes of January 11, 2021 with corrections.  Approved.  
Consent Agenda:   Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Walz to accept the following items under the consent agenda General Ledger report of revenues and expenditures for January 31, 2021 and Public Safety Reports for January 2021 and Financial Report for January 31, 2021.  Approved.
SUPERVISOR REPORT:   Supervisor Herlein brought the board up to date on Township Activities  including Trash Day - to be on June 5, 2021 in the same location as last year; Memorial Day Parade - still deciding if it can be held this year; Teft Road Trail – Bailey Excavating is to begin the tree trimming soon; Sewer Contract – is still being discussed.
NEW BUSINESS:
Unlocking the door to allow constituents in the office   Due to the directive by the MDHHS and the Governor it seems that we are still not to allow people outside of office staff into the building.  This order is in effect until March 29, 2021.  The Township Pandemic policy of all employees wearing masks at all times if we did unlock was also a part of this discussion.  We discussed if we should unlock the doors before that date.  A motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Stonestreet to readdress the unlocking of the building and masking in light of the Township Pandemic Policy at the March 8, 2021 Board meeting.  Roll Call Vote:  7 yes.  Approved. 
Public Comment:  None
ADJOURNMENT:  Meeting was adjourned at 7:00 p.m.
Julia Stonestreet, Township Clerk
Approved at the March 8, 2021 regular board meeting
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